
T h a t i n g  Lemhg Opportunities For Euery CMId To Achiewe S u c ~ "  

El Oarada County Dlstrlct Attorney 
1360 Johnson 81d, S?e. 105 
500th Lake Ta hoe, CA 96150 
Attn: Lisa kra fh i ,  Asdstant DA 

September 4,2008 
Dear Ms. Serafini, 

The drug Store Project is a community and agency supported event that will take place on Thursday, 
April 2,2009 at take Tahcre Community College. The Drug Sbrt  Project is a prevention program that invcrlws 
personnel from a multitude of agencies that include local school districts. law enforcement, fire agencies, health 
depanments, counseling agencies, the courts, medical staff. and service organizations. 

this year, four-hundred 7th grade students from the Lake Tahoe Unified School District. Kingsbury 
Middle School, St. Theresa, and Dlarnond Valley School of Alpine County mil participate in ttse program. 
Research has found that students in this age group are often placed In a position of having to make choices 
about the use of alcohol, tobacco and other drugs. We, as adult role models, must help them to understand 
why a decsion to reject the use of alcohat, tobacco and other drugs is the best choice for them. We beliew me 
Drug Store P d e c t  provides them with imponant infomation that is necessary to make that cholce. 

thts project pmvides sfudents with a very realistic demonstration of what can happen PO one who 
chooses EO be involved In substance abuse. The program places an emphasis on the legal, health, and social 
aspects of substance use and abuse. As an added service, The l[lrugSm# Pmjeet provides support services to 
students at  the cvent and intenrention services at tht shoot sites as needed by mental health profeaionab. . 

We contlnue to work with service organizations and agencies in the community for financial support of 
thll  prolcct. Attached i s  a detailed outline of the program and our anticipated budget for this year. The cost of 
the went  is approltirnately 510,OW.00. 

I underrtand that pursuant to H&5 11989(b)(2)/A)(I) a special fund I5 maintained in callabaratlon 
between the El  Dcrado County Sheriff, City of South Lake Tahoe, El Dorado County District Attorney, and El 
Dorado County Probation for programs that work towards the prevention of tabacco/alrohoM and drug use by 
aur yotlth. We are requesting an allocation of $2500.00 towards this yearly project. Funds allocated will 
provide necessary e~penditures for the actual event and for follow-up antl-tobacco Jafcohaljdrug materials. A 
complete explanation and budget are attached. 

The Payee for funds would be PTUSD with a memo for Drug Uore Project. The address is: Lake Tahoe 
Unified School Dinricz, 1021 AI Tahoe Blvd. South Pakc Tahoe, CA 96150, Attention: Lisa nuard, Safe Schools 
Coandinator. 

I greatly appreciate the support we receive from all of the agencies and I Took forward to answering any 
questions you may have. 

Wmdy Omid 
Dr. Michncl Doyh 
Dr, LaryGrrrn 

Suc NovastI 
h g e h  Swankon 

V 
LTUSD safe Schools Coordinator 
530-443-23 10 ext. 225 
Ihuard@ltusd.s 

I m i n l c n d c n l  I BnIaaUa 



I. Prowarn Descri~tion: 
The Drug Store Project is a comprehensive middle school dmg prevention 

I program designed to educate youth about the dangers of substance use and 
abuse. The Drug Store Project is in its 6th year and is an event where the 

I 

community of Cake Tahoe comes together to sponsor what is the largest 
collaborative prevention activity that continues to be conducted in our area. It 
is by far one of the most coordinated and powerful prevention events. 

This year we will impad 400 seventhgrade students from Lake Tahoe 
Unified School District, Kingsbury Middle School, St. Theresa, and Diamond 
Valley School. The event will be conducted at Lake Tahoe Community 
college on Thursday, April 2, 2009. The following agencies will meet 
throughout the year beginning in September: Barton Health Care, Bureau of 
Narcotics Enforcement, California Highway Patrol, California National Guard / 
Drug Demand Reduction Unit, El Dorado County Superior Court, El Dorado 
County Mental Health, El Dorado County Probation, El Dorado County Public 
Health, El Dorado County Sheriffs Department, Lake Tahoe Unified School 
District, Lake Valley Fire Protection District, McFarlane Mortuary, Sierra 
Recovery Center, South Lake Tahoe Fire Department, South Lake Tahoe 
Police Department, and Tahoe Youth and Family Services. 
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It is the involvement by these organizations, service clubs, and private donors 
which sends a clear message that our community values and cares for our 
youth and will do whatever is necessary to keep students healthy and drug 
free. 

An additional goal of the team is to assist other interested areas with the 
technical assistance needed Xo provide this special programming far their own 
youth. Over the past couple of years, representatives from San Francisco, 
Sacramento, and Minden came and obsehred our program and are now 
providing the program in their own regions. Last year we had a volunteer 
come and participate from Hawaii and she will be talking with the 
superintendent of schools there. 

The Drug Store Project is a series of vignettes, which students experience 
first hand. Each vignette is approximately 11 minutes in length. We 
systematically move students in groups of 40 through the "story line" for the 
day. In addition,. the location chosen, Lake Tahoe Community College, is a 
deliberate one. We want students to focus on the future and all the 
possibilities ahead of them. The college location brings to many their first 
experience of being on a college campus. 

Station One: Gateway Drugs 
Students are provided with an overview of the drugs identffied as 'Gateway 
Drugs" (tobacco, alcohol, and marijuana). The emphasis of this vignette is to 
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provide all students with the foundation of information needed to understand 
the physical, social, and psychological affects of drug use. 

Station Two: : The Pharmacy (Drug Display) 
Students begin with a presentation by an Officer of the Bureau of Narcotics 
Enforcement (BNE), local law enforcement, and the South Lake El Dorado 
Narcotics Enforcement Team (SLEDNET) about illegal drugs in our 
community. After the presentation, students are given the opportunity to walk 
by a drug display. While observing the different displays of drugs, a pre- 
selected student takes a bag of "dope" and places it in their pocket. A local 
law enforcement officer witnesses the act and places the student under arrest 
for possession of illegal drugs. 

Station Three: Juvenile Hall 
Students watch as a probation omcer fingerprints, photographs, and books 
their fellow classmate. The probation officer then @aces the designated 
student into a jail cell- Juvenile hall officers then present 20 the audience what 
it is like to reside in juvenile hall. 

Station Four: The Court Room 
The student appears in court with a public defender before a judge and a 
prosecutor. The judge explains how the legal system deals with those found 
guilty of possession of drugs and places the minor on probation and 
mandates the student to in drug counseling in station five. 

Sfafion Five: Drug Counseling 
Substance Abuse Prevention Counselors from local agencies administer a 
mock chemical assessment while hislher fellow classmates are observing. 
The audience then receives a presentation with information on chemical 
addiction and the risks involved when they make their chorce of Mether to 
use or not. 

Station Six: The Party 
The student is faced with the choice of whether to stay clean or to use drugs 
again. The student chooses to continue to use drugs and attends a party. 
While at the party, the student collapses on the floor from an apparent drug 
overdose. Police OfFrcers and EMTs arrive on the scene, perform CPR, and 
transpod the student to the nexi station; the emergency room. 

Station Seven: The Ernegency Room 
Once the student enters the emergency roam, actual physicians and nurses 
attempt to revive the victim without success and the victim dies. Actors play 
"grieving parents" and are called into the emergency room where the doctor 
informs the parents that their son J daughter just died. 



Station Eight: The Funeral 
,4 mock funeral is conducted by a minister and mortuary personnel. The 
grieving parents are asked to share the memories they had of their deceased 
child. Students are then given the opportunity to obsenre their friend one last 
time. As they pass by and look inside the coffin, students expect to see their 
classmate, but instead they see themselves in a mirror. The sobering 
reminder is to not let this happen to you or those you love. 

Station Nine: Debriefing 
Students are given the opportunity to share and discuss their experiences 
with a law enforcement officer and mental health professional. 

Community Prevention Booths and Displays - Static Displays 
The community prevention area is another component to the program. 

Agencies being represented include Barton Health Care with Molly's Story, 
Lake Valley Fire Protection District, El Dorado County Sheriffs Department, 
South Lake Tahoe Fire Department, and South Lake Tahoe Police 
Department. 

I 

!I. The need for fundinq: 
The Drug Store Project is just one facet of the comprehensive approach that 
the CTUSD is conducting. This project is not supporfsd through district 
funding. LTUSD is currently utilizing its limited drug prevention and safety 
money provided through Title IV funding to train and support teaching staff in 
research-based drug prevention education curriculum. Without support from 
the community, this program wuwld not move forward. 

Ilf. The Need for this oroaram and the comrnftment lo the youth in 
our cornmunitv. 

Every other year, all schools receiving Safe and Drug Free Schools 
Entitlement money are required to participate in a student self-reporting 
survey entitled "California Healthy Kids Survey". This survey asks students in 
grades 5, 7, 9, and I t ,  a multitude of questions about their health and drug 
use 1 abuse views. The suwey is very comprehensive and continues to 
provide us with information regarding drug information amongst our youth. 
We as a community need to be concerned with what the students are telling 
us. We will be taking this sunrey again in October, 2008. 

Overall, all students in a!l the indicated grade levels do perceive that use of 
cigarettes, alcohol, or marijuana is bad for a person's health. The self- 
reporting survey determines that use/abuse begins at grade 5. This is 
consistent with national surveys. The 2006 Survey informed us that: 

a. 2% of 7'h graders, 14% of 9'h graders, and 1 3% of 1 1 th graders reported 
smoking cigarettes during the past 30 days. 

3 



b. 1 1 % of 7m graders, 32% of 9" graders, and 45% of I lth graders reported 
drinking alcohol {cumnt users) in the past 30 days. 

c. 5% of 7' graders, 6% of 9' graders and 3% of I ln graders reported using 
inhalants En the past 30 days. 

d. 3% of 7th graders, 2546 of grn graders. and 24% of 11" graders reported 
using marijuana in the past 30 days. 

LTUSD is working hard to address this problem from many facets: the 
development of a comprehensive drug prevention education for grades K - 
12, parent education programs on drug prevention in our youth, and hands on 
experiences such as The Drug Store Project at the middle school level and 
the Every 15 Minutes Program at STHS. 

IV. Identlfjeation of Proqram Partici~ants 
Research and self-reparti ng surveys show that drug experimentation occurs 
at an early age. The California Healthy Kids Survey of 2006 and is just one 
indicator identifying the need for projects such as this. Another indicator for 
the need is information gathered from our schools in relation to suspensions 
and expulsions due to drug use and information gathered through law 
enforcement and counseling agencies in our community. 

The Drug Store Project is a program geared for the maturity level of 
students in the middle school years. Our goal is to provide all students with a 
comprehensive drug prevention curriculum K - 12. Sn addition to this, we are 
striving to supplement the cum'culurn with experiential learning such as this 
event. 

V. Proaram Budqet 
Our day-long event w~ll focus on choices an individual can make when it 
comes to drug use and abuse. Our day will also focus on the positive aspects 
of remaining drug free and achieving goals. This event will be held at LTCC 
on April 2, 2009. Students will be rotated through all of the vignettes of the 
program and they will also be provided lunch in the site3 cafeteria section. 
Our projected budget is based on actual expenditures from last year. 
Expenses cover the costs for 40Q youth and 160 volunteers which make the 
program possible. 

Food 
Food purchase through STHS Culinary Arts Class 
Lunch, water, and snacks for 560 people. 

Approximate total: $3,OOO.OQ 

T-shirts 
T-shirt purchase through ProLeisure: 530.577-1 91 9 
Approx. 700 t-shirts @ $5.00 each 

Approximate total . . . . . .. $3,500.00 

4 



Pipe and Drape 
Through Camelot Rentals in Reno: 775-355-9004 
8 foot high draperies. Estimated amount needed: 240 linear feet. Each area to 
be 5 feet in depth, 20 feet in width (30 feet x 8 stations). 
$4.50 1 linear foot x 240 feet = $1,160.00 plus $1 50.00 for delivery 

Approximate fetal.. . $7,210.00 

Moving of students from STM - LTCC on a continuous schedule: 
........... Driver: 8:30 - 290 5.5. hrs @ $20lhs.. $1 T 0.00 

Mileage:$llmilex10runs .......................... 10.00 
Approximate fofal. ...... $7 20.00 

Educational I Antidrwcr Promotional Materials 
Rulers, posters, pencrls, pens, etc 

Approximafe tofa/. ..... $2 000.00 

Ofice Supplies Approximate total. ... 

The approximate cost of the day's event will be $ 10,000.00. This prevention 
program will cost approximately $ 25.00 per student. We feel that this is a small 
amount of money to spend on a very priceless element, our youth. We are in the 
process of securing funds from other service clubs and agencies that serve the 
south shore area. 

As stated previously, this is a community wide event. We are looking to develop 
an on-qoins ~artnershi~ in this very special yearly event for the 7m grade 
students of our community with service clubs, agencies, and private donors. We 
also welcome greatly those individuals who would like to be a part of this event 
as a volunteer for the day. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

LTUSD Safe Schools Coordinator 
1021 Al Tahoe Blvd. 
South Lake Tahoe, CA 961 50 
Ihuard@ltusd.orq 
office: 530-543-231 0 ext. 225 
fax: 530-543-2324 
cell: 5313-3 18-5356 


